
 

 

 

 

 

 

LICENSING BOARD MEETING MINUTES - DRAFT 

 

A meeting of the Licensing Board was held on October 26, 2023 at 12:00 p.m. In attendance were Chairman Gary 

Barrett, member Deborah Greel, City Solicitor Beth Rennard and Clerk of the Board, Melissa Mojica. 

                     

1. Application for a One Day Liquor License for a Beer Garden and Entertainment License on October 31st,  

Halloween Night from 2-10pm at Federal and Washington St. Applicant: The Anthem Group.  

Shelby Elwell presented the application along with Ellen Talkowsky, Special Events Coordinator for the 

City. She said there would be double barricades and local beer and wine distributors and all of the servers 

are TIPS certified. Ms. Talkowsky said they were the recipient of the RFP that went out for the Beer 

Garden for Halloween. She said they do a great job and decorate the Garden with Halloween props. Ms. 

Greel motioned to approve. Mr. Barrett seconded. Roll call vote 2-0. 

2. Application for a sub licensee Fortune Telling license at Stardust, 29 Congress St. Applicant: Angela Hunt.  

Angela Hunt presented the application and said she is looking to do tarot readings at Stardust on Congress 

St. Ms. Mojica said that all of the paperwork is in order. Ms. Greel motioned to approve. Mr. Barrett 

seconded. Roll call vote 2-0.  

3. New business: *Ms. Rennard said there has been a complaint that Sgt. Ball is investigating at Fatimas 

Psychic Studio on Hawthorne Blvd.  

*Ms. Rennard said that we are going to move forward with the Hearing for the Village Tavern at the next 

meeting and asked Ms. Mojica when that date was. Ms. Mojica said it is scheduled for November 13th.  

4. Adjournment: 12:08 pm. 
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